
Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a wonderful half term watching the children’s enthusiasm for learning,
making friends and enjoying all that Ladywood have to offer. As always Ladywood
has been very busy as we continue to offer a wide variety of activities –
trampolining, swimming, music therapy to name just a few!

Thank you to everyone who supported our Harvest and a special shout out to Class
5C for providing the first class assembly of the year – Class 5C you were amazing! 

This week is our Woodbridge Wellbeing Week which is being held in the Forest area
– I hope you managed to join your children in their session and got to enjoy the hot
chocolate and marshmallows too! 

Thank you to everyone for your continued support.

Wishing you all a lovely half term

Susan and everyone at Ladywood
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Reminder

Upcoming Events

School closes on
Friday 27th October

and re-opens on
Monday 6th
NovemberTuesday 16th January 2024, 4 - 5 pm - Open

Evening for 2024 starters

Christmas Fair - 8th December - further
information to follow

Monday 13th November - Odd Socks Day -
Anti-Bullying Week

Tuesday 14th November - Photographer in
school - both sites



Pl

Little Ladywood Christmas Performance - 14th December at 1.00pm  - Classes
Bluebell, Daisy, Primrose, Sunflower and Tulip

Performance 2 - 13th December at 1.00pm  at Main Site - Classes 6C, 5S, 5J, 5K, 4M,
4L, 3R, 2S, 1W

Performance 1 - 12th December at 10.00 am at Main Site - Classes 6S, 6P, 5B, 5W,
4K, 4P, 3L, 2C, 2B

Please note school finishes for Christmas at the earlier
time of 2.00 pm on Friday 22nd December 2023.

Christmas Performance - Dates for your Diary

Please see below the dates for the Christmas performances.  Further information will
be sent from your class at a later date.

On Monday 13th November, we are inviting children to join in with Odd Socks Day to
mark the start of Anti-Bullying Week. On this day, as well as children coming into school
in their odd socks, we will be taking part in a range of activities to ‘Make a Noise about
Bullying’. These will include using instruments and microphones to make music, Random
Acts of Kindness to other classes and embracing ‘being the most unique version of
yourself’. This is a very important time for our children to express themselves, recognise
what makes them special and to work together against bullying.

Anti-Bullying Week





MacMillan Coffee Morning

Thank you to everyone who donated and attended our fantastic
MacMillan Coffee Morning.

Welcome
Welcome to Freya Hemingway who has joined the Ladywood team at
Little Ladywood.

Debbie Coburn

Debbie Coburn is retiring this half term.  Debbie has been a part of
Ladywood School since 2004, working in various roles in school and
across the Trust.

A huge thank you to Debbie for everything she has done for Ladywood,
the staff and children.

She will be missed by everyone at Ladywood and we send her all our
best wishes for a lovely retirement.





                      Parent Partner
Sarah Travis is the School's Parent Partner and will be able
to provide guidance, advice and support for parents/carers.

She will be available Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday
afternoon.

Should you require any help then please contact Sarah
either on the school office number:
01204 333400
or via email parentpartner@ladywood.bolton.sch.uk

Online Payments

We are moving to School Gateway with regards to the payment of school
meals, tuck and a way in which we can communicate with parents. Please see
the letter on Class Dojo with guidance on how to download the School
Gateway app to your mobile phone. To ensure you can make payments online
and receive communication from school, please download the School
Gateway app.

Thank you for your co-operation.



School Council
Introducing our new KS2 School Councillors for 2023/24:

Euan, Kantu, Raessa, Harley, Arthur, Arwa, Katie, George, Hussain, Monroe,
Daglesz, Amara, Lewis and Aminah





As we head into the Autumn/winter months we have been asked to share the guidance on
'is my child too ill for school'. Please click on the link to read:
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/

Is my child too ill for school?



Please can we remind parents of our procedure if we need to close the school due
to adverse weather conditions or for any other reason.  If school is not going to be
open we will make a decision and send a text message out as early as we possibly
can.  If for any reason transport is not running, they will contact you directly.  Please
ensure that the main contact number for your child is up to date at all times and
check for texts on a regular basis.  School closure messages will also be put on:

https://www.bolton.gov.uk/schoolinformation/school-closures, Facebook and our
Website.

Harvest Festival

Thank you from ourselves at Ladywood
School and Urban Outreach Bolton for your
extremely kind donations for our Harvest
Festival.

Also, a big thank you to Class 6C for their
amazing Harvest Assembly.

Texting Service - Adverse Weather Conditions/School Closure



Ladywood Social Media
To keep up to date with all our latest news, please follow us on our various social
media platforms.

Instagram:  @ladywoodschool

Twitter:  @ladywoodschool

Facebook:  Ladywood School

Youtube: Ladywood School

Ladywood Blog

Please don’t forget to check the blog for daily/weekly updates on the
children’s learning and all the exciting activities that have been
happening around school. The blog is a great way for everyone to
communicate and to keep up to date. 
http://blog.ladywood.bolton.sch.uk/



Internet Safety



Sickness
Please be aware that if your child
has an episode of sickness and/or
diarrhoea they need to be kept off
school for 48 hours from the last
bout of sickness.

All schools are expected to adhere
to this guidance from The
Community Infection Prevention
and Control Team.

Many thanks in anticipation of your
support

Parking
Could we please request that parents who
drop/collect their child by car, ensure when
parking that you do not block other cars in,
and also that you do not park in a Masefield
School parking place.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Appointments
If your child has an upcoming
appointment, could we please ask that
you notify school in advance of when the
appointment is taking place. Could a copy
of the appointment letter also be sent to
school prior to the appointment.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Communication with Home
We are continuing to use Class Dojo
as the main form of communication
with parents/carers.

However, we appreciate that there
may be times that you feel you need
to speak to someone in person or
urgently and the office team are
always available and welcome calls
from parents/carers.

Contact Information
Please ensure that contact details and
medical information for your child are up-
to-date.  If you are unsure please contact
the main office on 01204 333400.

Could we please ask that parents keep their
phone switched on throughout the day so
that we are able to make contact with you if
needed.  Thank you.

Tuck

May we remind parents of non-pupil
premium children, of the voluntary
contribution of £1.00 a week towards
your child's snack.  This can be paid in
cash.  Please send into school in an
envelope with your child's name on.  
Thank you.



Benefit from the educational opportunities provided at Ladywood 
Experience a broad and balanced creative curriculum 
Build on their learning experiences to achieve their full potential 
Develop their social and personal skills 
Promote children’s welfare and safeguarding, failing to attend school on a
regular basis will be considered as a safeguarding matter
Have their legal entitlement to education; ensuring regular attendance at school
is a legal responsibility and permitting 
Absence from school without a good reason creates an offence in law 

At Ladywood we provide a safe learning environment which encourages all pupils to
attend and be punctual whatever their level of ability or specific needs. We pride
ourselves on high standards of pupil attendance and we expect that all children will
attend school as long as they are fit and well enough to do so in line with the
expectations of 380 half days (190 full days) for an academic year.
A child’s attendance at school is the responsibility of parents/carers. Ladywood
School will continue to actively work with parents/carers to encourage a regular
pattern of attendance is maintained to ensure our children: 

The Government have brought out new guidelines that requires schools to ensure all
children attend well. This includes:
·Attendance meetings if attendance falls below acceptable levels 
·Daily contact when your child is absent
·A requirement to show proof of medical appointment
·Door stop visits 

TERM TIME HOLIDAYS
As a school we understand that our children sometimes need to go on holiday when
it is quieter rather than during the main holidays when it is very busy. We ask that
you put in a holiday request form and seek permission in order for this to be
authorised.

Good Attendance Matters




